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7:00pm
Quorum Call

7:01
Call the Meeting to Order


 
Adopt Agenda



Approval of Previous Meeting’s Minutes (Attachment #1)



Approval of Special Joint Meeting’s Minutes (Attachment #2)

7:05
Community Comments (2 minutes each)

7:10
Community Presentation – Community Police Update, 5th District Commander

7:25
Community Presentation – Sherwood Recreation Center, DC Parks and Recreation (Attachment #3)

7:40
Community Presentation – Ward Six Transportation Study Update, DDOT 

7:50
Commissioner’s Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)

8:00
Officer Reports (as necessary):

1.
Chair

2.
Vice-Chair

3.
Treasurer

A.
Approval of July and August disbursements.

B.
Approval of monthly treasurer’s report (Attachment #4).

C.
Approval of quarterly treasurer’s report (Attachment #5).

4.  Secretary

8:20
Standing Committee Reports:

1.
Economic Development and Zoning (10 minutes)

A.
251 8th Street, NE.  The committee recommends that ANC 6A write a letter of concern to DCRA (copied to HPO) about the lack of timely action to address the deterioration of the building and to support in-kind repair/replacement.

B.
918, 920 and 922 Constitution Avenue, NE.  The committee recommends that ANC 6A send a letter of concern to HPO about the advertising on the address plaques at 819-922 Constitution Avenue, NE.

C.
1626 Kramer Street, NE.  The committee recommends: (1) request any information from Youth Services Organization; (2) request a determination from the Zoning Administrator on whether the facility requires a special exception; and (3) request that YSA form a community advisory panel to be involved in the selection of the facility operator and on-going facility oversight.

D.
Accept June ED&Z Report (Attachment #6)

2.
Community Outreach (10 minutes)

A.
ANC 6A website update (Attachment #7)

B.
Recommendations of the Outreach Committee regarding dispersal of grant funding

C.
Grant request for North Lincoln Park Neighborhood Association – “Trees for Capitol Hill”

D.
Accept Community Outreach Report (Attachment #8)

3.
Alcohol Beverage Licensing and Public Safety (10 minutes)

A.
Issue #1

B.
Issue #2

8:50
Unfinished Business - no unfinished business pending.

8:51
New Business:

1. H Street Artist Contest (Attachment #9)

8:55 
Community comments – Round 2 (if time permits)

9:00
Adjourn


Attachment #1.

ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6A

Minutes of July 10, 2003
A scheduled business meeting of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A was held on   July 10, 2003, at the Miner Elementary School.  A quorum being present, Fengler called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.

Attending were Commissioners Fengler, Rice, Alberti, Musante, Stevens-Harris and Mack.  17 members of the public attended.  

The agenda passed with two changes.  At the request of Commissioner Fengler, items 1 and 2 under new business were moved to the first items listed under unfinished business.

The minutes of ANC 6A June 12, 2003, meeting were approved.

Community Comments: Marc Boberly spoke and thanked the ANC for the agenda and for all the hard work especially Cody Rice.  Ms. Coulter thanked the entire commission for their work.

Single Member District Reports

Commissioner Alberti announced that he has spoken to local MPD officers and that the hours the community is requesting for Lincoln Park makes a lot of sense. 

Commissioner Rice announced he was working on some community relations issues with Maury Elementary School.

Commissioner Rice stated bicycle lanes will be added on C Street between 6th Street and 15th Street, NE.  Also, on 14th and 15th Streets and Potomac Avenue, NE 5 foot wide lanes would be implemented for traffic calming but it would not affect parking and bike lanes.  PSA 511 Community Day will be held on July 28th 5-8 pm on 12th Street between C & D.

Commissioner Fengler – A block party that was held on 10th Street was fairly well run but later the situation became difficult because of alcohol related party and neighbors had to call the police and work with Sherwood Friends.  Sherwood Community Center is moving along slowly but surely.  Commissioner Fengler made a motion to elect Musante as offical ANC6A rep to submit testimony to the ABC Hearing Board.  No objections.  

Commissioner Mack - Trash on Cramer, Dale, and Rosedale Streets continue to place their trash in the alley.  Fines will be given out.  Everyone got a new trashcan.  New construction on a two-story house and youth center is taking place and more information will be gathered.  Mack also held a solid waste education forum so neighbors wouldn’t be fined $35 to $5000 dollars.  

Reports of Officers

1.  Chair:  

A.  Commissioner Fengler reported that of 12 spaces in D.C. Government Office Buildings none of them have excess space.  Fengler would request the Mayor provide a $600.00 stipend for office space to ANC6A.  Would there be any objections to his asking the Mayor.  No objections. 

B.  Fengler made a motion for a recess for the month of August.  Mack seconded.  No objections.  No August mtg. would be held. 

2.  Vice Chair:  No Report.

3.  Treasurer.  Commissioner Alberti presented the following:

A.  
Alberti presented two receipts, one for a refund from the H Street Self Storage and $1.00 from the Post Office for the key deposit for the P.O. Box. 

B.  See report.  Alberti motioned that the June disbursements be approved.  No objections.

C.  Alberti reported that two allotments would be coming.

D.  Alberti motioned to approve the Treasurers report.  Fengler second.  No objections.

4. Secretary:  No Report.  

Standing Committee Reports

1.  Economic Development and Zoning:  

A. The ED&Z Committee recommended that the ANC send a letter of support for proposed changes to 1213 E Street, NE.  (See report)  Fengler motioned to accept recommendation from committee.  Musante seconded.  No objections.  

B. Mary Spencer – ACORN asked that affordable housing for low to moderate income people be taken into account when the District government sets about its plans.  (See report) Committee accepted that language and voted to recommend to the entire Commission.

C. Rice voted to adopt BZ report.  Musante seconded.  No objections.

2.  ABL&PS – Committee-member Jeff Coulter gave report.

A. Phish Tea Café – (See report) Fengler made motion on behalf of Ward to “not object” to a temporary license to the Phish Tea Café.  Musante seconded.  Stevens-Harris asked if we could add times to the length of the temporary license.  Musante asked if the Café would have to come before the Committee and Commission again to get their full license and the answer was yes. Motion passed 5-0 with Harris-Stevens abstaining to “not object” to a temporary license.

B. Motion to pass ABL&PS report.  No objections.

3.  Community Outreach

A. Musante made a motion to forward a recommendation to Wanda Stevens-Harris to place a disclaimer on the ANC 6A listserv.  Mack second.  No objections.

B. Musante made a motion to send a letter to Galludet to assist in the construction of the website.  Fengler seconded. No objections.

C. Musante made a motion that the Grant Application Form be used as the official application form.  Stevens-Harris asked if it had to be a 501C3 and should that be the only groups we give to.  Alberti stated we should set down policies that if it isn’t a 501C3 or an individual that we not pay.  Rice stated we need clarity on whether or not we can give to a service provider.  Mack stated we can write a check to a sports team under operation of a civic center.  Musante stated policies can be developed but let’s pass the application.  Mack seconded.  No objections. 

New Business

1. DDOT is developing an ongoing study of motor carrier traffic.  Commissioners are recommended to have community members express their concerns to the DDOT.  

2. August ANC Advertising was discussed.  It would be halted for August but renewed for September.

3. Elizabeth Nelson was named as representative to the H Street Artist Design Team Panel. 

4. Meeting adjourned at 9:15 pm.

Attachment #2

Minutes from July 25, 2003, Joint Meeting

Capital Children’s Museum 

800 3rd St, NE

6:30-9:00 PM
For the Record.

On July 25, 2003, ANC 6A and 6C held a Joint Commission meeting regarding H Street Zoning and Overlay Recommendations.  Upon establishing a quorum of both ANCs, on a vote of nine in favor (Rice, Alberti, Fengler, Ward, Morris, Hall, Crews, Dixon, Mack) and one abstention (Wirt) , the ANCs passed the attached recommendations and forwarded them to the Office of Planning for consideration and use in the development of text and map amendments to the current zoning on the H Street corridor.

In addition, the Joint Commission forwarded a list of special areas of concern as well as written testimony offered during the course of the public meeting.

Representing ANC 6A: Commissioners present:  Cody Rice, Nicholas Alberti, Joseph Fengler, Jessica Ward, and Gladys Mack..  

Representing ANC 6C: Commissioners present:  Bob Morris, Rob Hall, Bill Crews, Mark Dixon, Karen Wirt.
Note:  
Commissioner Wanda Harris-Stevens had an Epileptic seizure and was taken to the hospital shortly after arrival.  As such, Commissioner Harris-Stevens was not present for the vote.  In addition, Commissioner Wirt arrived at the meeting at 8:30pm and Commissioner Mack arrived at the meeting at 9:00pm.
Commissioners Hall and Fengler chaired the meeting.

ZONING OBJECTIVES AND PURPOSES
Zoning Objectives and Purposes lay out the guiding principles behind an overlay district, and would appear in the text amendment to the zoning regulations establishing the overlay district. 

? The Joint Commission recommends that the Office of Planning support the following zoning objectives and purposes for an H Street NE Commercial Corridor Overlay District:

Zoning Objectives

1. Ensure that zoning regulations for the H Street NE Commercial District are in concert with the vision as expressed in the “REVIVAL: H Street NE Revitalization Plan.”
2. Attract high quality development to the H Street NE corridor (desirable uses and superior design).

Purposes of overlay

1. Provide for safe and efficient pedestrian movement by reducing conflicts between pedestrian and vehicular traffic so as to improve access to retail services, transit amenities, and other uses in the area and create or maintain a unique and dynamic streetscape within the public realm;

2. Minimize new automotive traffic impacts and promote pedestrian movement and public transit;

3. Encourage residential uses along the corridor, particularly on upper floors so as to help meet the need for affordable housing and to enhance pedestrian activity, safety, and consumer support for businesses in the commercial area;

4. Encourage the clustering of uses into unique destination districts along the corridor including an “urban housing” district from 2nd Street to 7th Street NE; a neighborhood retail shopping district from 7th Street to 12th Street NE; and an arts and entertainment district from 12th Street to 15th Street NE;

5. Establish design standards and guidelines for new and rehabilitated buildings;

6. Encourage the reuse of existing buildings along the corridor; and

7. Preserve existing businesses.
UNDERLYING ZONING

? The Joint Commission recommends that the Office of Planning support the following changes to existing zoning along the H Street NE corridor:

Rezone the commercially zoned properties fronting H Street NE on squares 0753 

(200 block south side), 0776 (300 block north side), 0777 (300 block south side), and 0858 (600 block north side) from C-2-A to C-2-B.

Both C-2-A and C-2-B permit a maximum of 1.5 Floor Area Ratio (FAR) for non-residential purposes. C-2-A permits 2.5 total FAR with residential at a maximum height of 50 feet (about 4 stories) and 60% lot occupancy. C-2-B permits 3.5 total FAR with residential at a maximum height of 65 feet (about 5 stories) and 80% lot occupancy. With a Planned Unit Development in a C-2-B District, total FAR could be increased to 4.5 (2.0 non-residential) and a maximum height of 90 feet (about 8 stories).

? The Joint Commission also recommends that the Office of Planning explore the possibility of recommending a rezoning of lot 860 in square 0858 (the parking lot behind Murray’s) from R-4 to C-2-B.

USES/INCENTIVES/SPECIAL EXCEPTIONS

The overlay district provides an opportunity to influence the uses in the underlying commercial zones through zoning-related incentives such as density bonuses for desired uses, through “special exception” requirements for uses with adverse impacts, and by limiting or prohibiting certain uses that are inconsistent with the objectives and purposes of the overlay.

? The Joint Commission recommends that the Office of Planning consider the following uses, incentives and special exceptions.

Urban Living section (2nd Street to 7th Street, NE)

GOAL:  Encourage residential development, limit commercial 

TOOLS:

· Limit non-residential FAR to 1.0 where underlying zone is C-2-B only (i.e. 200,300 and 600 blocks)

· Provide additional 1.0 FAR above and beyond underlying zone for residential uses only by special exception (a variation on this would be to provide the additional FAR as a matter-of-right with the provision that a minimum of 10% of the units representing a cross-section of all types of units offered be made affordable to tenants making 80% or less of the Area Median Income (AMI) and that mechanisms are in place to ensure the units remain affordable at 80% AMI for a minimum of 20 years.)

"The Shops" Retail core (7th Street to 12th Street, NE)

GOAL:  Strongly encourage retail development and support upper-floor, commercial or residential

TOOLS:

· Provide additional 0.5 FAR as a matter of right for reuse of buildings existing prior to 1950 for the uses listed below

· Permit 80% lot coverage for reuse of buildings existing prior to 1950.

· Provide additional 1.0 FAR as a matter-of-right for residential uses only above and beyond underlying zone provided that height limits for underlying zoning are not exceeded.

Antique Store;

Apparel and Accessories Shop;

Appliance sales or repair;

Auction house;

Bakery;

Bicycle Shop;

Bookstore;

Café, delicatessen, or lunch counter (excluding fast food);

Camera/photo sales;

Catering establishments;

Cobbler or shoe repair;

Collection center for dry cleaning;

Cosmetics or toiletries sale;

Department store;

Dressmaker or tailor;

Drug store;

Dry goods store; 

Electronic sales;

Fabric store;

Film exchange or development;

Florist;

Gift or card shop;

Greenhouse/nursery;

Grocery store;

Gym or exercise studio;

Hardware stores;

Hobby shop;

Home furnishing sales;

Ice cream parlor;

Interior decorating shop;

Jewelry shop;

Office supplies or services store;

Music or instrument sales;

Pet shop;

Pharmacy;

Restaurant (excluding fast food);

Secondhand or consignment store;

Shoe store;

Sporting goods;

Travel agency;

Video tape rental for general public and family.

Office uses (2nd floor and above)

Residential (2nd floor and above)

Arts and Entertainment District (12th Street to 15th Street, NE)

GOAL:  Strongly encourage arts-related uses, support residential uses

TOOLS:

· Limit non-residential, non-arts uses to 1.0 FAR

· Provide a bonus 1.0 residential FAR above and beyond that provided by underlying zoning provided that height limits in underlying zoning are not exceeded. 

· A maximum of 2.0 non-residential FAR shall be permitted as a matter-of-right for arts-related uses (as defined in the list below) in buildings existing prior to 1950 (in essence this is the same as the 0.5 bonus but just stated more clearly – presently the zoning allows 1.5 non-residential FAR),:

Art Center;

Art Gallery;

Art or Performing Arts School; 

Art schools (for instance pottery or painting studios),

Artist Housing;

Artist Studio;

Artists’ Supply Store;

Arts Services, including set design and restoration of artworks;

Bar, nightclub, or cocktail lounge;

Book Store;

Cabaret;

Coffee shop, café, or delicatessen;

Concert hall or other performing arts space;

Costume Rentals or Sales

Craftsman or artisan;

Handicraft sales;

Library;

Movie Theater;

Museum;

Musical Instruments Store;

Performing Arts Ticket Office or Booking Agency;

Performing Arts venue

Photographic Studio;

Picture Framing Shop;

Printing, lithographing, or photoengraving establishment, in each case not exceeding twenty-five hundred square feet (2,500 ft.) of gross floor area;

Radio or television broadcast studio;

Record Store;

Recording Studio;

Restaurant  

Residential (2nd floor and above)

CORRIDOR-WIDE

Special exception (must provide justification for each):

Billiard parlor or pool hall; 

Bowling alley

Parking garage (zoning code already requires this be a special exception)

Funeral, mortuary, or undertaking establishment

Fast food restaurant or food delivery service (already a special exception)

Check cashing establishments

Mail order sales (categorize this as an “office use” and limit to upper floors)

CORRIDOR-WIDE

Prohibit (must provide justification for each):

Drive-thru accessories to any use


Automobile laundry (car wash)

Outdoor storage

Gas stations

Drive-in type restaurants

Automobile and truck sales

Boat or other marine sales

Parking lots fronting on H St (already prohibited in general overlay standards)

DESIGN STANDARDS

Design standards would be enforceable for all matter-of-right projects and would be written into the text for the overlay district.

? The Joint Commission recommends that the Office of Planning support the following design standards for the overlay district:

1. All developments with lot or combined lot areas greater than 6,000 square feet must obtain design approval through the Board of Zoning Adjustment or Zoning Commission and meet all of the design standards which follow.

2. Buildings shall be built to the property line along the H Street frontage and any side street frontage.

3. Where parking is located on the ground level or surface, it shall only be located on the rear one-half of the zone lot.  

4. For new construction, not less than sixty percent (60%) of the surface area of the street-wall at the ground level shall be clear or low emission.

5. Open wire mesh security grilles shall have no less than seventy percent (70%) transparency.  Solid security grates are prohibited.

6. Each commercial use fronting on H Street shall have an individual public entry directly accessible from the public sidewalk.  Multiple-unit buildings shall have at least one primary entrance directly accessible from the H Street sidewalk.  

7. Entrances shall be separated by not more than forty feet (40 ft.) on average.

8. Minimum ground floor height shall be 15 feet clear. 

9. A minimum of seventy-five percent (75%) of the frontage of any building or structure facing onto H Street must be occupied by residential or commercial uses.  Parking structures with frontage on H Street NE shall provide not less than seventy-five (75%) of the ground level frontage as leasable commercial space.

10. The minimum permitted height for any building façade in the HS Overlay Districts shall be twenty-five feet (25 ft.).  The maximum permitted height shall be consistent with the underlying zoning and PUD allowances. 

11. Public space adjacent to corner lots (east or west) shall be improved as part of any new development including suitable lighting, seating, public art and/or landscaping.  Development on corner lots must include window and/or door openings on both street frontages.  Outdoor café’s, seating, vending, or other activities as approved through the public space permitting process is encouraged.  Parking is to be prohibited on all public spaces adjacent to H Street.

12. Any proposed building or use that requires a special exception must prove that the proposed building’s architectural design, site plan, landscaping and sidewalk treatment are of a superior quality consistent with the design guidelines of the H Street NE Strategic Development Plan.

DESIGN GUIDELINES

Design guidelines are not enforceable for matter-of-right projects, but would be used as review criteria for any PUDs or uses/developments requiring special exceptions.  Design guidelines would also be written into the text for the overlay district.

? The Joint Commission recommends that the Office of Planning support the following design guidelines for the overlay district:

1. Loading and service areas shall be located internal to the site.

2. Trash dumpsters should be enclosed, screened, and sensitively located to minimize their impact on adjacent residential uses.

3. Transom windows are encouraged above doors and storefronts.

4. Security grilles shall be mounted on the inside of buildings.  

5. Exterior doors that are part of a commercial establishment shall be at least fifty percent (50%) glass.

6. Window and door openings shall be square or vertical in proportion.

7. Square or vertically-oriented rectangular windows may be grouped in a horizontal opening whose length does not exceed twice its height.

8. Windows and doors shall either meet at building corners (with no support at the corner) or shall be located no less than 24 inches from building corners.

9. Walls may be finished in brick or architectural glass panels. More than one material may be used. Transitions in wall materials must occur along all visible sides of a building, and shall always follow a horizontal and level line.

10. Roof shapes (hips, gables, domes) may be used on one portion of a building, not to exceed 500 square feet in plan.

11. Roofs extending beyond the building wall and are highly visible from below shall have a finished, decorative soffit.

12. New construction shall be compatible in materials, design, and massing with surrounding late-19th and early-20th century buildings.

DESIGN REVIEW

Mechanisms for design review of individual development projects on H Street NE are limited because H Street NE is not part of an existing Historic District, and thus is not subject to design review by the Historic Preservation Review Board. However, certain reviews through the Board of Zoning Adjustment (BZA) and Zoning Commission (ZC) are possible through the zoning code. The number of projects that meet the criteria for these reviews can be controlled through the overlay by specifying uses that require a special exception or by establishing design standards that create this requirement for developments that exceed a certain size.  

? The Joint Commission recommends that the Office of Planning support design review by BZA and/or ZC for developments requesting a PUD, requesting a special exception, and/or exceeding 6,000 square feet in lot area.

There are other mechanisms for design review in DC and other jurisdictions, but these have requirements beyond re-zoning and the creation of an overlay district. As such they may be beyond the scope of the joint meeting process between ANCs 6A and 6C.

? The Joint Commission recommends that the Office of Planning work with the respective ANCs to investigate on the following mechanisms for design review with respect to H Street NE:

Historic Preservation Review Board
· Reviews all developments and building modifications;

· Properties must be in an established historic district or be designated historic landmarks;

· Reviews for character, design, materials, impact on historic character, etc.

· Does not review for transportation impacts, parking, etc.

Conservation District
· Reviews all projects within Conservation District;

· Not limited to historic character or materials requirements;

· Reviews for general character and compatibility (permits modern buildings and materials compatible with general character of district and preservation of features)

· Requires enabling legislation and budget for staffing;

· Requires designation of Conservation Districts through public process.

Local Design Review Advisory Committee

· Generally applies to non-residential areas

· Reviews all developments, modifications and signage requests – excluding those reviewed by the Historic Preservation Review Board or other review body;

· Sponsored/served by local development corporation;

· Majority of committee appointed must be architects or design professionals;

· Requires enabling legislation from Council;

· Requires establishment of Revitalization Districts through public process.

The joint commission did not make formal recommendations on the issues listed below.  However, they are included as areas of concern to the Office of Planning.

1.  The use of ground floor as office space along the corridor. Should this be encouraged as a transitional use? Should this use be allowed as a special exception?

2.  The placement and establishment of night clubs along the corridor with respect to potential adverse impacts on nearby residential areas.

3.  Under Design Standards: Buildings shall be built to the property line along H Street frontage and any side street frontage except for provision of green space, rain gardens or public art, sidewalk café’s supporting interior food service space, and resting spaces with permanent seating of superior quality between the building and property lines.

4.  Under Design Standards: Minimum ground floor height shall be 14 feet clear for non-retail and 15 ft. for retail spaces.

5.  Under Design Standards: A minimum of seventy-five percent (75%) of the frontage of any building or structure facing onto H Street must be occupied by residential, commercial, public art or garden uses. Parking structures with frontage on H Street NE shall provide not less than seventy-five percent (75%) of the ground level frontage as leasable commercial space. Parking structures must include provisions for secure bicycle storage as ten percent (10%) of the total building space devoted to parking spaces (i.e. space devoted to uses such as traffic circulation is not included in this space allocation).

6.  Under Design Standards: Buildings in the H St. Overlay District shall conform to a minimum density of 1.5 FAR or a minimum twenty-five feet (25 ft.) in height as measured from the improved grade to the ceiling of the top floor. The maximum permitted height shall be consistent with the underlying zoning and PUD allowances. In areas with an underlying zone of C-2-B the owner shall be allowed up to 1.0 FAR of additional residential as a matter of right. In those cases building height will remain limited to 65 ft. by right and up to 90 ft. by special exception.

7.  Under Design Standards: Public space adjacent to corner lots (east or west) shall be improved as part of any new development including suitable lighting seating, public art and/or landscaping. Development on corner lots must include window and/or door openings on both street frontages. Outdoor cafes, seating or other activities as approved through the public space permitting process is encouraged. Parking is to be prohibited on all public spaces adjacent to H Street.

8.  Under Design Guidelines:  Walls may be finished in brick or architectural glass panels. More than one material may be used. Transitions in wall materials must occur along all visible sides of a building, and shall always follow a horizontal and level line. Use of recycled materials and/or sustainable materials (e.g. bamboo flooring) will be maximized.

9.  Under Design Guidelines: New construction shall be compatible in materials, design and massing with surrounding late-19th and early-20th century buildings. Use of recycled materials, especially materials captured from demolitions of older buildings, is to be maximized.

10.  Under Design Guidelines: Use of best practices to achieve low energy usage and on-site management of gray water and rain water (reducing storm water runoff) will be maximized. Such best practices include passive solar design, active solar and wind energy provisions, and low impact development (LID) techniques (e.g. rain gardens, green roofs, bio-retention cells, gray water recycling). LEED certification is to be sought for new construction on sites of over 6000 sq. ft.

Statement re: Re-Zoning of 200-300 Blocks, H Street, NE

Office of Planning H Street Revival Hearing Tuesday June 24, 2003

Norman Beeke

Urban Development Solutions, LLC
My name is Norman Beeke, and for over 25 years I have been responsible for the day-to-day planning and management of major mixed-use projects in the District. I have served on the Mayor’s Interactive Downtown Task Force and the Mayor’s Transit Oriented Development Task Force. My current development efforts are directed toward the neighborhoods, which have been underserved for so long.

I’m here tonight to offer my support for the Final Draft of the Strategic Plan, which I believe provides a realistic and achievable framework for the revitalization of this important retailing center, of which there too few in the District. I would also like to state a case for establishing appropriate zoning in the Western Gateway, in particular at the 200 and 300 blocks, sufficient to ensure that the residential and office goals of the Strategic Plan are met in the most timely manner. 
The ANC will meet tomorrow evening to formulate its recommendations for this zoning, and while I don’t want to predict the outcome of their deliberations, I would like to discuss the options under discussion as I understand them, and the likely consequences of each.

It is essential that the Office of Planning keep two points in mind as it adopts a final Strategic Plan: retail height expectations and residential height expectations: 

First, as a contributor to the DCBIA Retail Committee I have worked closely with the DC Marketing Center in its retail marketing initiatives, and I have seen repeatedly that today’s retailers, who lease space according to sophisticated marketing and design templates, demand ceiling heights in the 18’-0” range, which requires a first floor structural height of approximately 20’-0”. Any new development planned for H Street that doesn’t make allowance for this marketing reality in its overall height allowance operates against the transformation of H Street into a vibrant retail destination.

Second, the recent burst of residential development in the District has literally raised the ceiling on expectations for new residential construction. 9’-0” ceilings in apartments, and even higher in condominiums, are now expected, which require approximately 10’-0” floor-to-floor structural heights. These heights are achievable under current zoning height limits in projects where the ground floor is also residential. These expectations won’t diminish just because the Strategic Plan calls for ground floor retail, which as we just noted needs 20’-0”. 

Therefore, whatever zoning is adopted for the 200 and 300 blocks must provide enough height to achieve 20’’0” retail and an additional 7 stories of residential above, to achieve the development illustrated in the Design Standards. 

Discussions to date at the ANC have focused on C-2-B or C-3-B zoning for these sites. Briefly, C-2-B allows a maximum of 3.5 FAR for residential use with 80% lot coverage and a 65’ height, while C-3-B allows a maximum of 5 FAR for residential use with 100% lot coverage and a 75’ height.

C-2-B advocates propose that an additional bonus of 1.0 FAR be granted for residential use, bringing the residential total to 4.5 FAR. Thus, at C-2-B’s 80% lot coverage only 5 stories can be built before all FAR is used up; that is, 4 floors of residential and one floor of retail. Even if one could reduce the lot coverage enough to generate 5 floors of residential without exceeding the FAR limit (which is doubtful), 5 floors at 10’-0” requires 50’-0”, leaving only 15’-0” for ground floor retail if the total height is not to exceed 65’-0”. We should also note that this is a particularly uneconomical building to construct – too many stories for economical stick-built construction, but too small to justify the significant step-up in cost of a concrete frame.

C-3 B, in reality, is only slightly larger, for even though it allows 10’ more in overall height (to 75’), it has a mandatory limit of 6 stories, or 5 stories residential over one floor of retail. The greater lot coverage of 100% is, in effect, wasted for a residential use as 6 stories at 5.0 FAR equates to 80% lot coverage, same as C-2-B. The same economies of construction apply. Because of the 10’-0” additional height, however, retail gets its 20’ height. 

Thus, the adoption of either of these zoning categories makes it impossible to achieve the full realization of the carefully considered goals of the Strategic Plan with regard to residential density and height, which calls for between 6 to 8 stories on these sites, or to achieve the development illustrated in the Design Standards. 

Of course, one could always make an application for a Planned Unit Development, or PUD, that would allow for increases to these limits and to generate sufficient economic justification to overcome the construction cost penalty I mentioned earlier. Some even argue that the PUD process should be mandatory for any site over 6,000 square feet. While I understand the desire for design control represented by this position, what also needs to be understood is that such a process involves large costs, in dollars and time, which a project of that small size cannot and will not bear. 

So while the intent of forcing a PUD may be to increase design oversight, the consequences are added cost, delay, and uncertainty – perhaps to the point of discouraging development altogether.

We are fortunate to be in a period of historically low interest rates. How long will this last? Who here can answer that question? In my 25 years experience I have seen two cycles in which projects delayed became projects denied because the market turned. In these cases the neighborhood stagnated until the next economic cycle. So any zoning action that increases project cost, or decreases project returns, or increases project time – in other words, adds uncertainty and increases risk - only serves to put the community at risk, not the developer or investor, who will put their time and money to work elsewhere. 

My position tonight is: let’s create the right environment with appropriate design controls and encourage development now, while market forces are favorable, rather than forcing development delay during which market forces may change and discourage investment, serving no one’s interest. 

I argue in favor of appropriate zoning to create a matter-of-right (that is, time-, scale-, and cost-certain) environment that will encourage the preferred development of residential and other mixed uses today. I argue that re-zoning the south side of the 200 block and the north and south sides of the 300 blocks of H Street, NE from C-2-A to CR mixed-use zoning - together with the adoption of pre-negotiated Design Standards to ensure community design input - will most fully realize the vision set forth in the Strategic Plan. 

The benefits are:

· CR increases residential FAR density to 6.0 v. 5.0 under C-3-B, and only 4.5 under the bonus provision proposed for C-2-B; 

· At 75% lot coverage this 6.0 FAR equates to 8 stories, a perfect match with the Strategic Plan and the Design Standards;

· CR limits commercial FAR density to 3.0 FAR v. the 4.0 allowed under C-3-B, helping to mitigate fears of runaway office development, but still providing a realistic basis for achieving the office development proposed for the Western Gateway;

· CR permits a maximum height of 90’, allowing 7 stories of residential at 10’-0” structural floor heights totaling 70’, and allowing for ground floor retail with a 20’ structural height, both matching today’s market expectations.  

As you know from Marketing 101, if you can match reality to expectations, you have a success.

For all of these reasons, I urge the adoption of CR zoning with appropriate Design Standards for the 200-300 blocks of H Street, NE.  

Linden Old City Capitol Hill Neighborhood Association
Building A Better Community Block by Block
P.O. Box 1767
Washington, D.C.  20013-1767
www.oldcitycapitolhill.org
Linexchang@aol.com
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Wednesday, 25 June, 2003
6:30p.m.

Presented to:

The District of Columbia Office of Planning
The Office of Economic Development 
Deputy Mayor for Economic Development
The District Department of Transportation

At:

The Capitol Children’s Museum
3rd and H Street,  N.E.
Washington, D.C.  20002

Linden Old City Capitol Hill Neighborhood Association
Building A Better Community Block by Block
P.O. Box 1767
Washington, D.C.  20013-1767
www.oldcitycapitolhill.org
Linexchang@aol.com

25 June, 2003

Mr. Derrick Woody
Project Manager
H Street Revival Plan
Office of Planning
Government of the District of Columbia
801 North capitol Street, N.E.
Washington, D.C.  20002

Dear Mr. Woody:

The Linden Old City Capitol Hill Neighborhood Association (LOCCHNA) welcomes the opportunity to comment on the proposed Revival: The H Street, NE Strategic Development Plan, dated April, 2003.

It is indeed our pleasure and responsibility on behalf of our community, presidents and co-presidents of this organization who have come before us and have endeavored to make the H Street corridor a place where anyone would be proud to own and operate a business and to live.  In order to achieve this important goal there must be communication, consensus, respect for various opinions and involvement and notification to all who have a stake in the vitality of this community.

It has been our desire since the first meeting on economic development to insure that the transportation, law enforcement, lightning, streetscape, security, marketing and land use of this community is fully encompassed in this plan and moved to implementation.

We have reviewed the current draft and we are now prepared to offer our comments.  We look forward to the Office of Planning’s response to our presentation.  Please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions or comments you may have.


Sincerely,

Robert Pittman
Co-President-Administration


cc: Mr. Eddie Curry, Vice President and Chairman LOCCHNA Economic Development LOCCHNA

The Linden Old City Capitol Hill Neighborhood Association Response to  Revival: The H Street Strategic Development Plan April 2003,  HOK Planning Group - D.C. Office of Planning

#2 Planning Context
It is the LOCCHNA view that H Street can’t be redeveloped without looking at the nature and characteristics of Florida Avenue, 8th and 14th Streets, and the major intersections of Florida Avenue, H  and 15th Streets, Bladensburg, Benning Roads and Maryland Avenue.  The impact of vehicular and pedestrian traffic all play a significant role in what happens on the H Street corridor.

#2.2 Private Development
The proposed pedestrian connection in Station Place must be accessible from Union Station thru to the H Street Bridge and must be open during the hours that WMAT’s Metro system is open for business.

The 200/300 blocks of H Street(E)
It is our belief that the Parcels and Lots in these blocks should be redeveloped into office buildings, store front offices with some residential units above.  The safety and increase density of residential development along these block posed questions for us that yet remain unanswered.

8th and H Street(F)
The H Street Community Development Corporation (HSCDC) plans for a retail store at this corner as been explained to us in detail and is supported given the current conditions of the market.  We join the community at-large in supporting the possibility of a second floor development at this site. Emphasis should be placed in finding a long-term tenant for this second floor.

Atlas Performing Arts Center (PAC)(G)
LOCCHNA was the first to meet and embrace the PAC and help guide the PAC representatives through to the current ownership of this important building here in our community.   LOCCHNA’s 28 years of existence has well documented concern for the Atlas building, its upkeep and we have always maintained a commitment to seeing the Atlas redeveloped into a project that will be beneficial to both sides of H Street.  LOCCHNA recognizes the need for parking both short and long term and look forward to working to obtain that parking, minus the Autozone and Linden Court sites.  Page 1 Implications of Potential Cultural and Entertainment Facilities While we support Arts and Entertainment in the 1300-1400 blocks of H Street, it’s prudent in our View to have alternative planning designations should the current projects not reach their potential.  A modification of Zoning laws and a zoning overlay has the potential needed to be the stimulus for Development, but we remain concerned that attempts to have Public Hall licenses should be carefully monitored and discouraged.  These types of licenses can have a negative impact on the livability of a residential community and greatly impact the commercial corridor that serves as the backbone of our neighborhoods.

5.3 Traffic and Street Operations
Include in the traffic analysis that traffic often attempts to evade traffic signals by moving to side streets and traveling at excessive rates of speed, putting pedestrians at risks.


Parking Analysis
LOCCHNA has been involved and concerned with parking since its inception in the 1970â€™s.  LOCCHNA members and leadership support our local merchants, retail and office professionals along the corridor.  We have also heard multiple complaints, that parking and parking meters don’t meet the needs of the current businesses along the corridor.  As a result of those complaints, we held several meetings for businesses starting in 2000 with various government agencies to address the concerns we were getting.  As a result a Parking analysis reviewed the meters along H Street and did make some changes to the corridor.  While it was a start it didn’t yield the results we wanted.  It was our hope then as now to insure that parking meters take into account the individual characteristics of the business customer and set the meters timing and costs based on those needs.

We therefore join our local merchants in reviewing current policies regarding parking and look forward to how we will address this demand.  We believe that curbside parking should be facilitated during Rush Hour and support the restructuring of the current traffic lanes on H Street to meet that need.

While LOCCHNA supports parking we strongly oppose a parking facility in the 1200 block of H Street, N.E.  This would be counterproductive to the community and would impact the Linden Place residents immensely.  We believe it would decrease property values, increase negative environmental conditions, impose security and law enforcement situations that the city is not prepared to handle.  The lighting, litter, noise and other potential conflicts would only add to what we already deal with in the Linden Old City community.

We submit for the record that we are opposed to any attempt to put a garage in this block.  We ask that any future consideration of this site be brought to the Linden Old City community so that we may fully examine ideas and prevent the city from wasting its valuable time on futile projects.  

That is proper courtesy and protocol that governments and neighbors extend to each other. Bus Transit Conditions (Corrections) Page 25
X1 Minnesota Avenue Metro Rail Station Potomac Park Via State Department
90 Anacostia MetroRail Station - Reeves Center 14th and U Streets, N.W.
93 Congress Heights MetroRail Station - Ellington Bridge/Calvert Street, N.W.
ADD-These bus lines
B2 Mt. Rainer, MD. - Anacostia Metrorail Station
(15th Street, northbound)
(14th Street, southbound)
D4 Ivy City - Union Station
(North Capitol/H Street, N.E./N.W.)
80 Fort Totten - Kennedy Center 
(North Capitol/H Street, N.E./N.W.)
Bicycle Conditions
Many in Linden Old City are avid cyclists.  We recognize the need to promote cycling for 
recreation and as a mode of transportion.  We do not believe that H Street and Florida Avenue are conducive to this mode of transportation.  Profiles of Traffic on the aforementioned streets are aggressive.  The sheer nature of the type of motorists who usues H Street and Florida Avenue would make for a very dangerous combination of cyclists and motorists.  There is only so much room to alter the configuration of H Street in contrast to Benning Road which is wider and can be redesigned to handle more types of traffic (.I.e pedestrian, vehicular, cyclists, etc.).

It’s our belief that K Street, G and Maryland Avenue are calm enough to coexist with cyclists.  Some may argue that changing the physical characteristics of H Street would make motorists behave differently.  While that may offer greater obstacles to slow motorists, years of behavior on the corridor will not happen overnight.  There may be a need to consider phasing in these measures and over time there may be some coexistence.

Truck Loading Issues
Recognizing that delivery trucks must come to re-supply offices and stores, there must be a policy that doesn't penalize delivery trucks.  Whether trucks have commercial plates or clearly emblazoned wording that shows that this is a delivery vehicle and or a commercial vehicle, as a city we should not continue to penalize commercial deliveries in our city.  While parking infractions generate millions of dollars in revenue for the city’s coffers, it’s a double-edged sword that leave a negative opinion of the city which then forces some distributors to refuse deliveries to the city.  This also drives up the costs of goods and services to city residents which is counterproductive to interstate commerce.

If Exclusive Zone Parking is to be a strategy, then its our belief that the government must develop a process by which Ward residents living on non-zoned streets may apply and be granted zone stickers.  This is one of the common complaints heard by LOCCHNA from residents.  Residents must also understand the advantages and disadvantages to zone parking.  Any Transportation study that is completed should point out options for modifying our laws to be more in line with the needs of communities.

Eastern Entity
The intersection of H and 15th Streets, Bladensburg and Benning Roads and Maryland Avenue, N.E. is the largest intersection of multiple vehicular traffic coming together without a circle in the city (to our knowledge). Its importance is much more significant than has been described.  This intersection acts as the nexus to multiple communities and begins the forward progression to the federal city of Washington.  The uniqueness of Boundary Lane/Road (Florida Avenue), The Toll Gate, which separated Washington and Washington County from the State of Maryland should be emphasized.

Crossing Benning Road (westbound) and traveling west northwest is Florida Avenue which has a medium separating H Street.  It will be a challenge to develop a way to  create a crosswalk  for Seniors and other pedestrians to cross safely here.  Its always a challenge even for the most agile of pedestrians to sprint across these lanes without being tagged by a car.  Also contrary to comment in this draft Jaywalking is indeed a problem along the H Street corridor.

Streetscape Conditions
LOCCHNA supports the streetscape changes, but request that alleys and the commercial trash bins be explored in a way to conceal them from view as we look at zoning changes.

#7 Vision and Plan Framework
Office buildings and store fronts should be the character, from the bridge down to the 400 block of H Street, with retail through to the 1300 block of H Street and then Entertainment from there.  Residential should increase as you move away from the bridge, not the opposite.  LOCCHNA will not support nor has it ever in its history supported a concept of a garage in the 1200 block of H Street.  To conceive of this plan without speaking to us is unacceptable.  
LOCCHNA will fight any attempts to place a garage in the 1200 block of  H Street at our expense.

We support the overlay concept but believe more time needs to be spent examining this change and a notice should be sent to every single resident in the community for a final meeting which should be held later in the year, but announced now.  We will address detailed zoning issues in a forthcoming document.

Attachment #3

Sherwood Park Recreation Center Update

1.  Opening date for the public is scheduled for October 8, 2003.

2.  The contractor has nearly completed the facility. As of today, the contractor has oversight of the facility and not Parks and Recreations.  Once the facility is turned over to Parks and Recreations, they will start installing the recreation equipment and office furniture.

3.  The facility will have a weight room with adjoining showers and locker rooms, a computer room, a library / reading room, a senior’s room, a game room with pool and ping-pong tables as well an indoor basketball court.

4.  Once open, the facility will be staffed by minimum of five employees.

5.  The tentative hours will be Monday through Friday, 10:00am to 9:00pm and Saturday, 12:00pm to 6:00pm. Currently, the facility is not planning to be open on Sundays.

6.  Several folks have mentioned that illegal activity is taking place on the grounds in the evenings.  I brought that to the attention of the contractor.  As the center is not open to the public, anyone on the grounds after hours is trespassing.  We need to start calling the police if we see anyone on the grounds.

7.  Basketball.  We discussed the current concerns that these outdoor courts are being used.  The contractor has reset the lights so they are not on in the evening and has locked the gate.  Nevertheless, the locked gate has already been vandalized, so basketball continues to be played.  The hoops are NOT removable as was previously believed.  We also requested that removable hoops be installed so that they are taken down prior to the closing of the center each day.

 

8.  Recreation Advisory Council.  Sherwood will have a community elected recreation council that will make recommendation on programming for the facility.  I am not sure how the elections will take place, but if you are interested in serving, please contact Lou Hall (Parks and Recreation Service, Ward Six Manager) e-mail: lou.hall@dc.gov.  There will be a wide array of programs offered -- some will have a few and other will be free.  If the center has to pay for an instructor (aerobics, ect), there will be fees collected to offset that cost. 

 

9.  Sub-Police Station.  At this time, there is no plan to have a manned sub-police station at the center.  However, the center is considering providing a space for police to come in and make either reports or phone calls.  

 

10.  Signs (that are enforceable!).  We requested that signs be posted regarding litter, alcohol, trash, dogs and closing times.

 

11.  Dogs.  People are already using the park an unleashed area for dogs to roam.  We are concerned that even if dogs are on a leash, we do not want to turn the entire grass area into a dog run / dog waste area.  We asked the Parks and Recreations to consider a fenced off dog area (like the one at Eastern Market), so that children can play without finding dog "surprises" in the grass.

 

12.   Volunteers in Action.  When the center opens, a Volunteer in Action group can be formed to help with the facility.  We do not have the specifics yet, but again, if you are interested, Lou Hall (Parks and Recreation Service, Ward Six Manager) e-mail lou.hall@dc.gov.  

 

13.  Cameras. The center will have cameras installed both inside and outside the building.  We requested that a camera be installed at the basketball court that not only views the court area, but the back fence by the school.  The school is currently under renovation and it is ripe with opportunities for illegal activity.  In addition, we asked that signs be posted stating "You are being Watched!" in an effort to deter crime after hours.  In addition, some of the neighbors have engaged the school officials to erect a fence to close off the facility as well as working with the police to put this area on surveillance in the evenings.

Attachment #4

Draft ANC 6A Treasurer’s Report  for September




Attachment #5

Draft ANC 6A Financial Report for 3rd Quarter FY03




Attachment #6

REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE ANC 6A

August 26, 2003


Present: Commissioners Cody Rice and Gladys Mack; Resident Members Sherry Brown, Jeff Fletcher, Virginia Gaddis, and Drew Ronneberg.

Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.

251 8th Street, NE
The committee heard a presentation by Emily Paulus of the DC Historic Preservation Office (HPO) on the status of repairs to the demolished corner bay of the building at 251 8th Street, NE. 

Ms. Paulus stated that this property represents a “demolition by neglect” in which the owner neglected maintenance and repairs, despite direction from HPO and the Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs (DCRA). Commissioner Rice expressed concerns about DCRA’s failure to stabilize the corner bay despite warnings by residents about the deteriorating condition of the building in June and early July. After attempting to get the owner to brace and shore the building, DCRA demolished a large portion of the corner bay for “safety reasons” on July 11, 2003. Ms. Paulus said that the city currently lacks adequate authority and tools to make owners repair derelict buildings. HPO is working on new legislation for council consideration that would provide more authority and tools for DCRA. Mechanisms may include fines and litigation. The target for publishing the draft legislation in the DC Register is September.

In terms of the status of repairs, Ms. Paulus said that the building sold in late July, and the new owner has hired an architect and contractor. The new owner is currently in discussions with HPO on the necessary repairs, and has been directed to complete an in-kind repair/replacement utilizing as much salvaged historic fabric as possible. Commissioner Rice asked Ms. Paulus to pass by the building as she left the committee meeting to make sure the new owner is proceeding according to HPO direction.

?
The committee recommends that ANC 6A write a letter of concern to DCRA (copied to HPO) about the lack of timely action to address the deterioration of the building and to support in-kind repair/replacement.

1626 Kramer Street, NE

The committee heard a presentation by Leticia Lacomba, Acting Administrator of the Youth Services Administration (YSA) in the DC Department of Human Services (DHS), on the construction of a group home at 1626 Kramer Street, NE. Ms. Lacomba was accompanied three other DHS employees: Peggy Massey, Robert Warren, and Bill Stewart.

According to Ms. Lacomba, construction is underway on a 3 bedroom group home at 1626 Kramer Street, NE for up to six girls ages 13 to 17. The girls would be committed to the supervision of YSA by the court system and would be supervised by on-site staff. On further questioning, Ms. Lacomba stated that the girls would be committed to the care of YSA because of criminal offenses. 

YSA will write a Request for Proposals (RFP) to obtain bids from a company or non-profit to operate the facility, with a target date for selection in early 2004. (Toward the end of the meeting, Ms. Lacomba also offered that one or two residents of the area could participate in the RFP review process to choose the facility operator.) Ms. Lacomba also described a new licensing process with new standards for the physical safety of buildings, as well as new requirements for staffing ratios, training, background checks, and licensing for facility operators. She also said that YSA facilities would be subject to periodic visits and yearly re-licensing.

Approximately 15 residents of the area near the YSA facility attended the meeting. These residents expressed concerns about the facility based on 1) the number of other group homes and treatment facilities in the immediate area, 2) the proximity of the  group home to Miner ES, the Rosedale swimming pool, and other facilities used by young children, 3) the placement of a facility for rehabilitation in an area with ongoing crime problems, 4) sending additional YSA-supervised youths to Eliot JHS which already serves YSA-supervised youths from Oak Hill Detention Facility, 5) the effect of the facility on surrounding property values, and 6) the lack of effective public outreach and communication to inform community members and the police of the placement of the facility. A concern was also expressed about entrusting the facility to a “for-profit” operator given the past poor performance of certain for-profit operators.

Residents asked about the site selection process for this facility. Bill Stewart of DHS responded that YSA works from a list of distressed properties and attempts to improve these properties by building new facilities. Residents pointed out that this was previously a vacant lot, and that they were hoping to see new residential development. When asked about what steps had been taken to inform the community about this project prior to construction, Robert Warren of DHS stated that there had been a meeting with unspecified Advisory Neighborhood Commissioners on March 14, 2001 in the Deputy Mayor’s Office. Mr. Warren was unable to provide further details or cite other outreach and communication.

Commissioner Rice asked whether the facility is a “Youth rehabilitation home” that requires a special exception from the Board of Zoning Adjustment per the zoning regulations at 11 DCMR 335.1. The DHS representatives were unable to answer this question, although Peggy Massey of DHS indicated that there may be provisions in other regulations that allow placement of this facility as a matter of right.

The committee asked for YSA to provide the following information prior to the September 11, 2003 ANC 6A meeting: 1) copies of the building permits, 2) a clarification on whether the facility can be built as a matter-of-right or requires a special exception, 3) a list of community based residential facilities in the surrounding area, including any YSA facilities that are planned for construction, and 4) details on how the community was notified of the placement and construction of this facility.

?
The committee recommends that ANC 6A take the following steps: 1) request any information from YSA that is still missing by September 11, 2003; 2) request a determination from the Zoning Administrator on whether the facility requires a special exception; and 3) request that YSA form a community advisory panel to be involved in the selection of the facility operator and on-going facility oversight.

918-922 Constitution Avenue, NE

The committee discussed new address plaques on the rowhouses at 918-922 Constitution Avenue, NE. The plaques are approximately 14 inches by 14 inches and contain advertising: the logo of the builder and statements such as “Built in 2003 by Bogdan Builders.” Commissioner Rice said that although Emily Paulus of HPO had told him that these plaques were not in HPO-approved drawings and are larger than the maximum size of 12 inches by 12 inches, HPO seemed uninterested in taking any enforcement action. There was some discussion of whether HPO was “fatigued” after long negotiations to bring the building back into compliance after earlier deviations from HPO-approved designs.

There was also some discussion of ANC 6A’s earlier unrelated appeal to BZA on these properties which was dismissed on narrow technical grounds without consideration of the merits of the case. Commissioner Rice noted that Commissioner Fengler had suggested that the ANC highlight this action by BZA in its next testimony before Councilmember Catania with a recommendation that BZA staff work with ANCs to correct small technical deficiencies instead of using them to dismiss cases.

?
The committee recommends that ANC 6A send a letter of concern to HPO about the advertising on the address plaques at 819-922 Constitution Avenue, NE.

Attachment #7

This is the temporary web address:   http://207.176.39.110/

 

We have already registered www.anc6a.org to ANC6A and filed the paperwork to have www.anc6a.dc.gov and www.anc6a.gov registered to ANC6A.  If the other two applications are approved, www.anc6a.dc.gov will be the "primary" address because that is the convention used by other dc government entities. The other two addresses would point to the primary.  It's possible that the ANC doesn't qualify for the plain .gov (without the .dc prefix) ending but we're trying anyway.  If push come to shove, at least we have the .org.
Attachment #8

ANC 6A Community Outreach Committee 

Minutes of August 18, 2003 Meeting

Present: Ms. DeGraffinreidte, Ms. Irwin, Mr. Laise,

Mr. Musante, and Ms. Nelson

I. Grant application: recommendations regarding dispersal of grant money approved. 

II. Website

A. Set up: Gallaudet University sent acceptance letter to design, register, host, and maintain ANC6A website.

B. Content: (a preliminary list) We will provide minutes, agendas, resolutions, pdf files of The Buzz, links to neighborhood publications (The Hill, Rag, Near Northeast, The Voice of the Hill), and DC government sites (PSAs within the ANC6A boundary, DC.gov). 

III. ANC6A Information Flier 

A. Content: Ms. Degraffinreidte will put together draft to include: map, commissioners'

information, meeting schedules, ANC6A mailing > address, publications list, distribution sites, special spots locations, and website under construction.  PSAs will be added after January when the redistricting is in place.

B. Special spots: Commissioners are required to provide at least four spots where ANC information is posted. COC will finalize this list for the October meeting.

IV.  Commission recommended to the Commission to advertise in the “Near Northeast”.

V.  Commission recommended unanimously to disperse a $300.00 grant to the Lincoln Park Neighborhood Association for the Trees for Capitol Hill program.

Attachment #9

	-----Original Message-----
From: Schwechten, Sherry (CAH) [mailto:Sherry.Schwechten@dc.gov]
Sent: Tuesday, September 09, 2003 1:33 PM
To: 
Cc: Dickerson, Rachel (CAH)
Subject: RE: artist selection
 

I don't have an official bio or statement prepared.  Here is some info that may help....
 

Jerome Meadows is the artist who has been selected to work as a member of the H Street, NE Design Team to identify opportunities to incorporate public art in the Public Realm Plan.  As an extension of this process (based on input from community, design team, and DC Government stakeholders) Jerome will also develop a $100,000 proposal for site specific artwork.  Pending design approval, the site specific artwork will be funded by the DC Commission on the Arts and Humanities.
 

I encourage you to highlight the need for residents to help shape the process by participating in the public meetings.  There are two this week in the auditorium of the Capital Children's Museum, today from 2-8 pm and Saturday from 11-5.  A flyer for the meetings is attached.  I have also attached the Design Team application which has a lot of info about the project.
 

Best,
 

Sherry
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_1124786987.xls
Sheet1

		Period Covered:				07/01/03		-		08/31/03

		Checking Account:

		Balance Forwarded																$   1,892.65

		Receipts:

				District Allotments												$   24,960.40

				Total Other Deposits												$   - 0

				Transfers from Saving Account												$   - 0

				Total Receipts														$   24,960.40

		Total Funds Available																$   26,853.05

		Disbursements:

				Voice of the Hill												$   850.00

				Commissioner Ward												$   55.87

				Commissioner Musante												$   129.69

				Commissioner Stevens-Harris												$   10.00

				New Checks												$   41.98

				Maintenance Fee												$   12.00

				Transfer to Savings Account												$   24.21

				Total Disbursements														$   1,123.75

		Ending Balance																$   25,729.30

		Savings Account:

		Balance Forwarded																$   4,086.26

		Receipts:

				Interest Income  5/30/03												$   1.91

				Interest Income  6/30/03												$   1.69

				Interest Income  7/30/03												$   1.22

				Transfers from Checking Account												$   24.21

				Total Receipts														$   29.03

		Ending Balance																$   4,115.29



&CANC 6A Treasurer's Report
Sept 11, 2000
Draft
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Checking Balance

		Quarterly Report Period Covered										04/01/03 - 06/30/03						ANC		6A

						Summary of Receipts and Disbursements: Checking Account

		Balance Forwarded																		$   5,581.81

		Receipts:

				District Allotments														$   - 0

				Interest Income														$   - 0

				Other Deposits														$   - 0

				Transfers from Saving Accounts														$   - 0

				Total Receipts																$   - 0

						Total Funds Available														$   5,581.81

		Disbursements:

				1.		Net Salary and Wages												$   - 0

				2.		Workers Compensation												$   - 0

				3.		Insurance:

				4.				A. Health										$   - 0

				5.				B. Casualty/Property										$   - 0

				6.		Total Federal Wages Taxes												$   - 0

				7.		Tax Penalties												$   - 0

				8.		Local Transportation												$   - 0

				9.		Office Rent												$   - 0

				10.		Telephone Services												$   558.47

				11.		Postage and Delivery												$   - 0

				12.		Utilities												$   - 0

				13.		Printing and Copying												$   - 0

				14.		Flyer Distribution												$   - 0

				15.		Purchase of Service												$   1,820.00

				16.		Office Supplies												$   - 0

				17.		Office Equipment

								A.  Rental										$   - 0

								B.  Purchase										$   - 0

				18.		Grants												$   300.00

				19.		Training												$   - 0

				20.		Petty Cash Reimbursement												$   - 0

				21.		Transfers to Saving Account												$   - 0

				22.		New Checks Order												$   41.98

				23		ANC Security Fund												$   25.00

				24		Other												$   115.66

						Total Disbursements														$   2,861.11

		Ending Balance:																		$   2,720.70

		Approval   Date by Commission: _____________

		________________________								________________________								__________________________

		Treasurer								Chairperson								Secretary

		Secretary Certification_____________________												Date_______________

		I hereby certify that the above noted quarterly financial report has been approved by a majority of  Commissioners

		during a public meeting in which there existed a quorum.



&CANC 6A QUARTERLY REPORT OF FINANCIAL ACTIVITY
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